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nominees for board   
PAGE 7 -- League hi-lites
Page 8 -- Life Member Jim 
Stinson
Page 10 -- Sponsors                    

CLUB AT CROSSROAD? BOARD ELECTIONS ON AUG. 9
   Is the Golden Seniors Softball Club at a crossroad 
in its three decades of existence? Some believe it is 
as club leadership elections loom to create a new 
Board of Directors that will wrestle with crucial 
membership and fiscal issues. Membership will elect 
the new board at the Aug. 9 general meeting based 
on nominations approved at the July 12 meeting.
  The meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. at the VFW Hall on 
Stockton Boulevard. (See Page 3)

    Life Member Art Granum, 87, a Golden Seniors original who played or managed in the club 
for almost 30 years, passed away on June 23. Art joined the club on March 15, 1981, when he 
played for the Gold Dusters. He also played with the Graduates, first managed by Walt King, 
according to Joe Kline and Joe Moreno. “Art was a fine-fielding first-baseman, playing in many 
national tournaments,” said Kline.
   After playing in a 1994 regional tournament, having played nine games in four days, 
Graduates teammates gathered at a Reno bar when Art had a stroke and was rushed to a 
hospital. He then was confined to a wheel chair. Ernie Kidwell or Hi Witt would transport Art to 
Monday games so he could be with his ball-playing friends, according to Lou Coppola.
  George Hodsdon wrote that Art was a “real tribune to the Golden Seniors.” A memorial 
service -- celebration of Artʼs life -- was scheduled for July 16 in Sacramento (10:30 a.m. at 
the North Sacramento Funeral Home on El Camino Ave). 

  Life Member Augie Sorgea, 68, passed away on June 11. He had not played in eight years 
since suffering a major stroke. His life membership was awarded when club directors decided 
to recognize Augieʼs contributions to the club. An outstanding pitcher, Augie joined the GSSCS 
in June 1993. He was the athletic director at the Capital Christian Center and played Tuesday 
nights with the Golden Seniors until 2001.  (See Page 2)

SUNSHINE AND HEALTH 

 REST IN PEACE: ART, AUGIE, BILL, ARLENE, KATIE

http://www.gsscs.org
http://www.gsscs.org


GOLDEN SENIORS SOFTBALL CLUB OF SACRAMENTO -- JULY 2010

PAGE 2

SUNSHINE & HEALTH (FROM P. 1)

  Life Member Bill Pettigrew, 89, passed away on June 
26. Bill joined the Golden Seniors in 1990 and played 
until 2002, at which time he became a non-playing 
manager, then a non-playing coach. Then, due to ill 
health, he dropped out of the club. “Bill was small but he 
had a big heart” -- George Hodsdon.. 

  Arlene Coe, wife of Tom Coe, passed away on May 
27. Tom is the official statistician for L-1 on Monday 
mornings. He and Arlene were married 57 years.

  Katie Tastad passed away about 13 months after the 
death of Life Member Bobby Tastad. 
#  Art Granum in 1994 photo with the 

Graduates in Reno tournament.

 Bob Havrilla appears to have gotten a bit under this ball, 
fouling it off. He finished the at-bat with a liner over the head of 
the first baseman in this recent League 1 action.  (Lou Coppola 
photo)
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Crossroad? Elections Aug. 
9 (From Page 1)

GSSCS SAFETY PROCLAMATION: 
ALL UMPIRES  AND MANAGERS 
MUST ENFORCE THE GSSCS 
SAFETY RULE THAT NO GAME MAY 
START WITHOUT THE SAFETY CART 
IN PLACE BY THE FIELD BEFORE 
EACH SOFTBALL GAME IS PLAYED! 
NOTE: THE CLUB MAY BE LIABLE IF 
THIS SAFETY RULE IS NOT 
IMPLEMENTED. -- JERRY JODICE. 

GSSC GENERAL 
MEETINGS SCHEDULE
AUG. 9 -- 7:30 P.M. VFW HALL, 2784 
STOCKTON BLVD.
THE SEPTEMBER GENERAL 
MEETING IS SCHEDULED TO BE 
HELD IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 
ANNUAL PICNIC/PLAYOFFS ON 
SATURDAY, SEPT. 18.

  From Tom Coe:
     American Medequip wins the second 
round, as the only possible team that can tie 
them, (Nielsen Realty) lost to them, on May 
24, of this round. Standings:
 American  Medequip    Round 2: 6-1   
Season 11-3 
Nielsen  Realty Appraisal  5-2       9-4 
I  Forgot                         4-3           8-5  
Merrill Bookkeeping      4-3            8-5             
Mimi's Cafe'                  4-3            7-6 
L &  S   Surveys            3-4            5-9
Dumont Pest Control    3-5            8-6              
Avalon Hearing             2-5            2-10             
Wion's Body Shop         1-6            2-12
#        
 

.

MONDAY MORNING NEWS

  Bill Hill, night league player, manager and 
sponsor, and Tom Sansone, current player 
agent and day leagues player, are seeking 
the club presidency. Ray Mendonsa is not 
seeking a third one-year term. (Note: See 
Pages 5-6 for background information on 
new nominees, particularly on the only 
contested office.)

  Fred Fischer is not a candidate for another 
term as first vice president, and the lone 
nominee for this post is Richard Latimer. 
After one year as club commissioner, Bob 
Smartt withdrew upon Bruce Gilmoreʼs 
sudden declaration of candidacy during the 
July 12 meeting.  Linda McCollum Greene is 
the lone nominee for player agent.

  The clubʼs nominating chairman, John 
Mizerak, said Glen Cole agreed to run again 
for club treasurer as no one else would step 
forward. Incumbent Second Vice President 
Pete Ward and Secretary George Lamb are 
up for re-election. They also had expressed 
willingness to move aside and give others an 
opportunity to serve. None did. In fact. 
Mizerak said he couldnʼt find anyone to serve 
with him on the nominating committee and 
would be thinking hard (“cogitating”) on 
whether he wants to do this again.
  
  Thus at least three and as many as four of 
those elected in August will be new to the 
seven-member board that must deal with 
budget issues and a dire need to recruit more 
players, particularly among the those turning 
into their fifties who could fill rosters of 
Wednesday and Thursday night leagues. The 
club came seriously close to dropping the 
Thursday night league for 2010 and 
(See Page 4)    
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 extended deadlines and made one-time fee 
incentives to attract enough players to field six 
teams. 
  (Further nominations may come from the 
floor at the Aug. 9 meeting as long as the 
additional nominees are present.)
  CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEES. Membership 
fees were increased for 2010, and the club 
appears to be looking at a $5,000 surplus -- 
still precariously low -- to begin the next fiscal 
year on Oct. 1, according to a financial report 
at the July 12 meeting. 
  The clubʼs Planning Committee met July 12 
and reported to the board the following 
recommendation for 2011 fees: Committee 
member and spokesman Dave Vargo told the 
board that the fee structure would be 
“revenue neutral” if day league fees are 
reduced by $10 and night league fees are 
increased by $5. All players choosing to play 
in second or third leagues would see 
increases of $5 for each additional league.
  Data compiled by Henry Low illustrate that 
night leagues -- particularly Thursday nights 
when the Complex charges higher field 
rentals -- are more expensive than the day 
leagues. Vargo also said the board could 
consider drafts in the second week of March, 
about a month or so later than usual, and 
have just one preseason meeting to hand out 
shirts, caps and schedules, and perhaps have 
some batting/fielding practice, instead of 
formal practice games. The club reduced the 
practice schedule in recent years, and had a 
two-game schedule last March. The regular 
season could start in the second week of 
April.  The board will consider 
recommendations at meetings in August. 
Player Agent Sansone said it is essential that 
the current board nail down details required to 
prepare player applications  for circulation in 
September. (Note: League 1 on Mondays 
added teams and needed to play more games 
that count, so its regular season opens in 

March without any practice games. Of course, 
older players tend to practice through the 
winter, weather permitting, to stay in shape.)
  The board agreed that current club members 
should be notified that there will be a hard 
deadline of Dec. 1 for renewals and that the 
Thursday night league would not be offered if 
signups are too few. There also was some 
discussion about moving the Thursday night 
league to Monday nights, if such a move would 
be favored by enough members.  
  NEW SAFETY LEADER. In other actions, the 
board approved Mendonsaʼs appointment of 
Curtis Holcomb to succeed the late Jerry 
Jodice as club safety coordinator and 
expressed the need to continue the training of 
club members in CPR/AED. Holcomb is 
currently the L-2 commissioner and L-2 safety 
coordinator. The board also approved the 
creation of the Jerry Jodice Safety Fund within 
the clubʼs annual budget to make sure there is 
funding to maintain the clubʼs “Crash Carts” -- 
including defibrillators -- at club game sites and 
continued Red Cross training for club “red hat” 
qualifiers.
  MAKEUP GAMES. The board decided to 
have makeup games the week
of Aug. 3, with league commissioners deciding 
which rainout to make up. The club will use the 
July 20-21 dates, which became open at the 
Complex, to make up games canceled the 
week of July 6 due to failure of the Complex 
water pump and water pipes.
  TEAM PICTURES AND RIVERCATS TICKETS. 
Lou Coppola, entertainment chair, said members 
interested in tickets to Rivercats games should 
contact him at 444-6138. Golden Seniors members 
who want team pictures need to tell their managers. 
Pictures cost $3 each.
  GSSCS WEBMASTER. Communications chair Ron 
Roach told the club that Jamyn Jodice, who worked with 
his father to provide the clubʼs first Web site, wants to 
continue as the volunteer webmaster. Roach said there 
is still need for a volunteer or two to help Jamyn, 
especially as the club expands the site with more current 
club news.
  CLUB PUBLICIST. The club still needs volunteers to 
help Coppola and board members recruit new players. #

CROSSROAD: FROM PAGE 3
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  Bill Hill, 57,  joined the Golden Seniors in 
November of 2004 and is in his sixth year 
as a League 5 (Thursday night) player and 
fourth year as a League 4 (Wednesday 
night) player.  He sponsors teams in both 
leagues, manages on Thursday  and is the 
co-manager on Wednesday.  He has 
worked in the family business (California 
Energy Service) for 40 years. The 
company does Home Improvements and 
Energy Conservation.

  Bill is currently President and plays in the 
190-player South Placer Senior Softball 
Club in Roseville. He is finishing his two-
year term this season. He served as the 
Treasurer for one year before that. He has 
played in the league for eight years. The 
club plays on Tuesday nights and has 50+ 
and 60+ age divisions.  Bill noted his term 
is over in August and he no longer will be 
on the board of the South Placer league 
so there would be no conflict if elected.  
  Bill has stated that if elected he will work 
hard on getting (new) and retaining 
(existing) players to the various Golden 
Senior leagues. He said he will call every 
player if he has to. Bill would like to 
expand the night leagues to eight teams 
each while maintaining quality.  He will 
fight for the Golden Seniors to get the best 
possible equipment available, including 
the balls we use.
  Bill said as President he would work to  
maintain and improve the quality of the 
club. “It is every player's duty to give back 
to the league in some way, and I want to 
play in this club for years to come. It is a 
critical time for the league and I feel I can 
take it to the next level.” #

   Tom Sansone, 62, has been a member 
of Golden Seniors since 2002, mainly on 
Tuesday nights for six years before 
switching to Tuesday days upon turning 60 
and in retirement. This is his second year 
of playing in both the 9 a.m. and 10:30 
a.m. Tuesday leagues. 

  He is in his third season as club player 
agent, responsible for preparing player 
applications and correspondence, as well 
as lists for league drafts and the waiting 
lists for substitutes.

  “Performing the job of the Player Agent 
has been a large responsibility but I think 
the most rewarding part of the job has 
been sitting on the Board and sharing the 
administrative and policy responsibilities of 
running the Club.  In my previous life, I 
was a manager and an administrator.  
Over the years, I developed some 
skills in building consensus, system 
organization and goal setting.  I believe I 
have been able to use these skills while 
participating on the Board these last three 
years. These are probably the most 
important skills I can bring to the position 
of President.”  As a club member, Tom said 
he wants to serve as president based on 
“a value I have: ʻCommit to Participateʼ in 
an active role to help the club become a 
source for exercise, camaraderie, friendly 
competition and fun. I want the Golden 
Seniors to be a strong, viable organization 
and I will commit time and energy to that 
end.”  #

 INFORMATION ON NEW BOARD 
NOMINEES FOR AUG. 9 ELECTION
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    Linda McCollum Greene has been a Tuesday day and Tuesday night player, as 
well as a scorekeeper. Injuries have limited her playing time, however. Her husband, 
Bill Greene, is a multiple-league player, manager and league commissioner. Linda is 
unopposed for the Player Agent position. Linda, 61, joined the club in 2004. 
  Richard Latimer, unopposed for the first vice president position, is recovering from 
back surgery and plans to be ready to resume playing status in 2011. He ran for club 
commissioner in 2009. Richard has had 37 years of experience in officiating college 
sports, including umpiring games involving major universities, such as the current 
national champion University of South Carolina. He also has more than 30 years 
experience in teaching mechanical engineering at high school, community college and 
university levels. He is a graduate of Sacramento State University and has a masterʼs 
degree in education from the University of Louisville.  Latimer, 66, who joined the club 
in November 2007, has since retirement been active with the Caifornia State  Capitol 
Museum Volunteer Association where he enjoys playing roles of var;ioius prominent 
men in the stateʼs history. He said he will “serve on the board of directors as first vice 
president with much enthusiasm.”
  Bruce Gilmore, unopposed for club commissioner, is a tournament-caliber infielder 
(The Islanders) as well as a multi-league Golden Senior. Bruce, 61, joined the club in 
2002 and currently plays in four leagues.  #

INFORMATION ON OTHER NEW NOMINEES FOR THE BOARD

I FORGOT 
DEFENDERS 
BRACE FOR A 
POSSIBLE BALL 
TO BE HIT IN 
THEIR 
DIRECTION 
DURING 
RECENT LEAGUE 
ONE PLAY.  (LOU  
COPPOLA 
PHOTO)
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  From Colette Barnes, scorekeeper: 
       
  What a shame another week of NO softball 
playing for the Golden Seniors due to water 
main problems at the complex. With rainouts 
and two water system issues, L2 and L7 
Tuesday mornings through June 29 had 
played eight games. Wednesday night L4 had 
played 12 weeks. 
 
       League 2 Tuesdays Standings
                
 VFW Post #67 6 wins, 2 losses; Jolly Rogers  
5-3;  R. C. Will, Attorney  4-4; Rambit Inc. 4-4; 
Sports Leisure 3-5; Harper Properties  2-6.
          
 Individual L-2 Leaders: Batting average with 
24 or more at bats -- Rich Edwards .815, 
Conn Lockett and Tony DiBernardo .808. RBI 
-- Rich Edwards 21, Michael Jordan and Dave 
Avery 17,  Conn Lockett, Jim Wait and Jerry 
Horton 15. Park home runs -- Rich Edwards 2.

Players of the Week: 
              
For June 15:  Conn Lockett of Richard C Will, 
Attorney -- 4x4 with double and triple, 4 RBIs.                             
For June 22:   Dave Avery of VFW Post #67, 
3x4 with double and 4 RBIs.            
For June 29: Bobby Flink of Rambit Inc., 4x4, 
with double and triple, 6 RBis, 4 runs.
                
 
    League 7 Tuesday Day Select 70
 
 Auburn Oaks Senior Living 6-2, Dennyʼs 
Grand Slams 4-4,  Arnold Properties and 
Better Softball Bats & Equip, 3-5.  
Top Batting Averages:  Bob Taylor .813,  Wil 
Nishina  .760, Dale Stykle  .739. RBIs:             
 John Figlar 18, Ed Caluza 14, Dan Tajbl and 
Henry Low 13.           

        
 Players of the Week:
 For June 15:   Ed Caluza of Arnold 
Properties, 3x3 with triple, 3 RBI. 
 For June 22:  Wil Nishina of Denny's Grand 
Slams, 4x4, 1 RBI  &  3 Runs. 
 For June 29:  Bob Rogers Of Auburn Oaks 
Senior Living, 5x5, 3 RBIs. 
 
 
    League  4  Wednesday Night
        As of June 30 with 12 weeks of Play 
                                                          W -L-T
        California Energy Services #1    8-2-2   
        Bertolucci's Body/Fender Shop   8-4
        Teichert Construction                  7-4-1
        East Lawn Inc                              5-7
        Cottonwood Estates                    3-7-2
        C & C Plumbing Bldg Supply      2-9-1
 
  
 
    Individual League Leaders:
Batting Averages (36+ at bats):  Monte 
Miller .783, Bill Christian  .769, Emilio 
Lobato .750. RBIs: Chris Loera  34, Monte 
Miller 32, Emilio Lobato  30. Home Runs: 
Lobato and Dave Rayden  1; Inside-the-Park 
HRs: Don Jackson  4, Lobato and Terry 
Urban  3, Dick Reisinger Jr. 2. 
               
Players of the Week
For week June 9:  Toby Tyler of East Lawn 
Inc., 4x4 with double and park home run, 8 
RBIs.
For week June 16:  Bill Greene of Bertolucci's 
Body/Fender Shop, 4x5 with double, triple 
and park home run, 3 RBIs, 4 runs.  
For week June 23:  Ed Frantz of C & C 
Plumbing Building Supply, 5x5, 5 RBIs.
 For week June 30:  David Rayden of 
Bertolucci's Body & Fender Shop, 3x3, with 
double and park home run, 6 RBIs, 3 runs 
and two sacrifices.
#
 

LEAGUE 2-4-7 HIGHLIGHTS
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JIM STINSON HOLDS  HIS PLAQUE AFTER HE WAS GRANTED 
LIFE MEMBER STATUS (15 YEARS IN THE CLUB AND 75 
YEARS OF AGE) AT THE JULY 12 GENERAL MEETING.  
GEORGE HODSDON PROPOSED THAT JIM BE APPROVED AS 
A LIFE MEMBER AFTER IT WAS DISCOVERED THAT HE HAD 
BEEN ERRONEOUSLY LEFT OFF THE LIFE MEMBER LIST 
EARLIER THIS YEAR. JIM PLAYS ON WIONʼS BODY SHOP IN 
L-1 AND IN TWO TUESDAY MORNING LEAGUES. THE SLICK-
FIELDING FIRST-BASEMAN ALSO HAS BEEN ON A NUMBER 
OF SUCCESSFUL TOURNAMENT TEAMS OVER THE YEARS.  
“Glad to be aboard,” said Stinson, who called the last 15 years 
the best of his life and added that he was gratfeful to be in a 
club with the “best bunch of guys Iʼve ever played with.” (Lou 
Coppola Photo)

AWARD OF MERIT NEWS

   The GSSCS Award of Merit 
nominating committee is once 
again looking for worthy 
nominations. After years of 
having a committee of former 
award honorees come up 
with annual award recipients, 
the committee last year 
opened the process to 
general membership as the 
“club has grown so large that 
we could easily be 
overlooking a member who 
has given much time and 
energy to the club and should 
be given serious 
consideration for this award,” 
said George Hodsdon, 
nominating committee 
member.  Last yearʼs “hands-
down” award winner, Dave 
Vargo, was nominated from 
the general membership. The 
criteria for the Award of Merit 
(formerly Man of the Year) is 
to “recognize those 
individuals who, through their 
actions for the benefit of the 
Golden Seniors Softball Club 
of Sacramento, have given 
over and beyond the 
requirement of simple 
membership to bring 
recognition to the club and its 
members.” 
  If you have such a person in 
mind, please phone Hodsdon 
at 481-9304 and he will send 
you a form. Deadline for 
submittal is Aug. 4.  The 
award is an annual surprise 
presentation at the clubʼs 
picnic in September.
#

BENNY 
BENSON 
TAKES A 
CUT AT A 
PITCH IN 
RECENT 
L-1 PLAY.
(Coppola 
photo)
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 LEAGUES 3-5-6 HIGHLIGHTS
 From Sandy Begg, scorekeeper:
 
 SCOREKEEPER NOTES: After scorekeeping my 
game on June 8 and finishing early, I went to watch the end 
of the other game and witnessed Jerry Horton of Compass 
Strategies hit a home run his last time at bat. Then, playing 
for ReMax that night, he hit a home run his first time up. In 
effect: Back-to-back home runs. Believe thatʼs a first in our 
organization. First Iʼve been able to witness at any rate. 

  For this Dugout Chatter, I list the top two batters for each 
team in the three leagues I track, through games of June 22 
or June 24. Also on the list are those who have homers to 
their credit. Players must have participated in at least seven 
games.

  L-6: Mark White DDS (5-3) -- Doug Peterson .783, Greg 
Leurgans .778. Compass Strategies (4-4) -- Rich Edwards .
793, Bill Soper 692. HR: Jerry Horton. Uptown Cafe (4-4) -- 
Everett Richardson .632, Victor Torres .609. GSSA (3-5) -- 
Joe DeSessa .720, Bill Enos .690. HR: Joe Cors (2).

 L-3: ReMax (6-3-1) -- Jerry Horton .693, Myron Dahl .667. 
HR: Horton, Jim Andres, Dan Phillips, Al Raydon, J.C. Terry. 
Old Hornets (5-5) -- Hap Dufney .706, Steve Casarez .656. 
HR: Casarez. Maita Chevrolet (5-5) -- Pat Morrison .700, 
Ron Roach 
.652. HR: Morrison, Eugene Lipscomb, Emilio Lobato, Bill 
McMahon (2). Livingston Concrete (4-4-2) -- Bruce 
Gilmore .774, Bill Greene .714. HR: Greene, Greg Diehl (2), 
Jack Wabinga. Geremia Pools (4-5-1) -- Rich DelChiaro .
727, Robbie Geremia .647. HR: Joe Carboni. Silver Cats 
(3-5-2) -- Norm Blackwell .682, M.R. Evans .633. HR: Evans.

  L-5: California Energy Services #2 (11-1-1) -- Don 
Jackson .780, Dick Reisinger .762. HR: Dane Burrell, Noel 
Maldonado. Visions Eyecare (8-5-0) -- Mel Tennyson .794, 
Rich Ganas .688. HR: Ganas. NorCal Jackets (6-6-1) -- 
Emilio Lobato .780, Mark Cordell .718. HR: Gary Holmes (4). 
Espanol Restaurant (5-6-2) -- Allen Riker .723, Larry 
Lagomarsino .647. HR: Reggie Rogers (2). Millerʼs 
Munchies (5-8-0) -- Monte Miller .794, Bill Greene .737. HR: 
Greene, John Fields. Overhead Door (2-11-0) -- Bill 
McMahon .714, Wally Hall .617. HR: McMahon (2), Mark 
Nives (2).
#
    

   2010 LEAGUE 
COMMISSIONERS. L1 -- 
Jim McNamara 424-1402; 
L2 -- Curtis Holcomb 
600-6065; L3 -- Jerry 
Toenyes 354-4126; L4 -- Bill 
Greene 391-5559; L5 -- 
Monta Litle 606-4776; L6 -- 
Rich Edwards 483-12903; 
L7 -- Larry Campbell 
485-4843. Assistant 
Commissioners: L1 -- 
George Hodsdon 481-9304; 
L2 -- Jim Wait 455-4440; L3 
-- Brent Korff 359-6872. #

                                             
       GO GREEN! READ 
THE CHATTER ONLINE!  
IF YOU HAVENʼT 
ALREADY TAKEN 
YOUR NAME OFF THE 
MAILING LIST, DO SO 
NOW TO SAVE PAPER 
AND POSTAGE. 
CONTACT RON ROACH 
AT 422-2500. Read the 
Chatter on line 
(www.gsscs.org) for 
expanded coverage 
with photos.        
            
                                         
              
             
            

http://www.gsscs.org
http://www.gsscs.org
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PAID SPONSORS FOR 2010
AMERICAN MEDEQUIP
ARNOLD PROPERTIES
AUBURN OAKS SENIOR LIVING
AVALON HEARING AID CENTERS
BERTOLUCCIʼS BODY & FENDER
C&C PLUMBING
CALIFORNIA ENERGY SERVICES #1
CALIFORNIA ENERGY SERVICES #2
COMPASS STRATEGIES
COTTONWOOD ESTATES
DENNYʼS GRAND SLAM
DUMONT PEST CONTROL
EAST LAWN INC.
ESPANOL RESTAURANT
GEREMIA POOLS
GREATER SACRAMENTO   
   SOFTBALL ASSOCIATION
HARPER PROPERTIES
I FORGOT
JOLLY ROGERS

L&S SURVEYS
MERRILL BOOKKEEPING & TAX
  SERVICE
MILLERʼS MUNCHIES
NIELSENʼS REAL ESTATE 
   APPRAISAL
NOR-CAL JACKETS
OLD HORNETS
OVERHEAD DOOR COMPANY 
   OF SACRAMENTO
RAMBIT (RAY MERRILL)
REMAX
SILVER CATS
BOB & TRUDY SMARTT (MAITA)
SPORTS LEISURE VACATIONS
TEICHERT CONSTRUCTION
UPTOWN CAFE
RICHARD WILL, ATTORNEY
VFW POST 67
MARK WHITE, DDS
WIONʼS BODY SHOP

GO ONLINE TO 
SEE MORE NEWS AND 
PHOTOS; CURRENT 
AND PAST DUGOUT 
CHATTERS: 

   WWW.GSSCS.ORG

WANTED: MEMBER OR 
MEMBERS  SKILLED  IN 

WEB SITE 
MANAGEMENT AND 
DESIGN TO  ASSIST  

WITH  THE CLUB’S WEB 
SITE. CONTACT RON 

ROACH, 422-2500 OR 
COACHRWR@COMCAST.

NET 

http://WWW.GSSCS.ORG
http://WWW.GSSCS.ORG
mailto:COACHRWR@COMCAST.NET
mailto:COACHRWR@COMCAST.NET
mailto:COACHRWR@COMCAST.NET
mailto:COACHRWR@COMCAST.NET
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS -- 2009-2010
President Ray Mendonsa ... 686-3894
First Vice President Fred Fischer ... 685-5044 
(Responsible for team sponsorships.)
Second Vice President Pete Ward ... 989-4722 
(Responsible for team uniforms.)
Treasurer Glen Cole ... 966-4561
Secretary George Lamb ... (530) 681-8070
Player Agent Tom Sansone ... 686-1654 
(Responsible for player applications, player 
substitutes, waiting lists.)
Club Commissioner Bob Smartt ... 973-8269 
(Responsible for league rules, oversees all league 
commissioners.)
NEXT GSSC GENERAL MEETING: 7:30 P.M. AUG. 
9 AT VFW HALL ON STOCKTON BLVD. 

TELEPHONE HOTLINE
Club Answering Machine 
(managed by Don Shank): 
491-1721 for meeting news 
and field conditions.
Phone or Address Changes: 
Henry Low 391-3938
Player Applications: Tom 
Sansone 686-1654
Sunshine & Health: Trudy 
Smartt 973-8269
GSSC #3912 Blood Bank: 
456-1500
Safety: Curtis Holcomb 
600-6065
Entertainment:Lou Coppola 
444-6138
Dugout Chatter: Ron 
Roach, editor 422-2500 
(coachrwr@comcast.net)
Planning: Dave Vargo, contact, 
dvargo@frontiernet.net 689-7061

TEAM PHOTOS: Lou Coppola has been busy shooting team photos. Your 
manager will collect the $3 from each player who wants a photo. Lou needs to 
know how many prints to order. For more information, contact Lou at 444-6138.

DUGOUT CHATTER FEATURES: KNOW OF A GOLDEN SENIOR WHO HAS BEEN 
IN THE NEWS? HAS A TEAMMATE BEEN HONORED OR, PERCHANCE, ELECTED 
TO SOMETHING? LET THE DUGOUT CHATTER KNOW SO WE CAN REPORT 
MORE GOOD NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEMBERS. 

WOOD BAT LEAGUE INTEREST IS SMALL
President Ray Mendonsa said he had only a few 
responses to the notice in this space to see if anyone 
wanted to play in a Monday night wood bat league at the 
Complex. 
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